
Honorable Nathan Fletcher 
San Diego County Board of Supervisors 

October 15, 2019 

Jeffrey Gennette 
Macy’s, Inc. 
7 West Seventh Street 
Cincinnati, OH 45202 

Dear Mr. Gennette,  

We are a diverse group of civic, business, labor and community leaders from throughout San Diego who are highly 
disappointed to learn in the San Diego Union Tribune of your company’s legal actions against the Campus at Horton 
redevelopment project and its owners, Stockdale Capital.

Our community has long sought a plan that will overhaul the existing Horton Plaza mall and Horton Plaza Park into a 
thriving mixed-use community asset, which is exactly what the proposed redevelopment will provide. We the undersigned 
parties are all strong supporters of the Campus at Horton and are concerned your company’s legal action will signifi cantly 
and unnecessarily slow or even stop this transformative project.

On behalf of the San Diego community, we urge you to work swiftly with Stockdale Capital Partners to resolve any 
concerns and provide a resolution that will allow Horton Plaza to be redeveloped without delay.

Thank you,

Tom Lemmon
Business Manager 
San Diego County Building & Construction Trades Council 

Mark Cafferty 
President & CEO 
San Diego Regional Economic Development Corporation 

Cody J. Martinez
Chairman
Sycuan Band of the Kumeyaay Nation

Jaymie Bradford 
Executive Vice President & COO 
San Diego Regional Chamber of Commerce 

Betsy Brennan 
CEO
Downtown San Diego Partnership 

Honorable Todd Gloria 
California State Assembly

Honorable Chris Ward 
San Diego City Council 


